
 
 

 

 

 

 

Re: Implementation of IMO2020 global legislation         17th October 2019 

   

Dear Valued Customers, 

 

Pacific Forum Line (PFL) wish to advise, in order to comply with the IMO2020 directive, which requires 

ships to use fuel with a lower than 0.5% content of Sulphur (Low Sulphur Fuel Oil or LSFO), PFL vessel will 

commence using LSFO during November, 2019 voyages. 

The exact LSFO price per ton, is unknown, but is forecasted to be approx. US$180 per ton higher than the 

current Heavy Fuel Oil (HFO) we use today. In order to help recover the increased costs of compliance, PFL 

will be changing our Bunker recovery mechanisms, or BAF’s. 

 

• Methodology – Quarterly revision based on LSFO average stem price during monitoring period. Going 

forward we intend to roll  existing BAF and EBR into the Ocean Freight in order we have a clean 

freight component in which the LSFO surcharge will then be applied (details to follow). 

• Implementation –a LSFO surcharge will apply effective 1st December 2019 then reviewed quarterly 

throughout 2020 commencing 1st January then 1st April, 1st July and 1st October. 

• Bands of USD 25 – for visibility and planning we have set up below LSFO bands for teu and break bulk 

(revenue ton or RVT) 

• Low Sulphur Fuel Oil  – based upon the average price of LSFO per ton a surcharge, representing the 

difference in fuel cost between HFO and LSFO will be applied as follows 

 

 
 

Thank you in advance for all your support and understanding. 

 

Should you have any points of clarity please do not hesitate to contact your regional Customer Service 

Team. 

 

Kind regards, Pacific Forum Line                                   www.pacificforumline.com 

 


